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Kia ora,

We are looking forward to a fantastic Spring into Tawa festival this
Saturday, planned and organised by our Vibrant Tawa volunteers.

In this newsletter you can read about changes at the community
centre, the Redwood Bush book launch, the Pride in Work Awards and
a library update. You will find some information about the election
results, and about an award winning Rip Machine. Also a 5 minutes
with our new Community Centre front of house Gemma, and a lot
more!

If you are keen to have your own corner in the newsletter, why not
contact us on newsletter@tawa.org.nz. A sports column for example
would be welcome.
If you have any stories, news, or pictures to share, please email us at
newsletter@tawa.org.nz. Please keep sending all your lovely pictures to
us!

We hope you will enjoy reading about all the good stuff that is
happening in our vibrant community. 
Ngā mihi and greetings from us all at the Tawa Residents' Association.
Our next meeting is on Novemner 14, 7.30pm at Tawa Squash Club, all
welcome!

Monique
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See www.tawalink.com/newsletters.html for issues before 2022.

 See https://tawa.org.nz for recent issues.

SPRING INTO TAWA

We are looking forward to a fabulous Spring into Tawa this Saturday! The
volunteers have worked hard to make this family event happen again this year.
We cannot thank them enough for all their efforts.
Enjoy this wonderful day!

There is something for everyone on the entertainment programme.
Picture credits: Spring into Tawa

CHANGES AT TAWA COMMUNITY CENTRE

Mandy Russell, longtime friendly and welcoming manager at the Tawa
Community Centre is leaving her role. She is moving on from managing the
Tawa Community Centre and will become the roving coordinator for all the
WCC managed centres. This includes Linden, Tawa, Churton Park, Newlands,
Ngaio, Wadestown and Island Bay.  So she will not be leaving, but roving
around all the sites on different days of the week, supporting the coordinators
and covering annual leave and sickness as well.
 
Gemma Nash has been appointed at the Tawa centre, and started on Monday
10 Oct. Please feel free to come in and meet Gemma.  She comes with
amazing experience and will be a big asset to the Tawa community and centre.
 
From Mandy: "A big change, with over 9 years’ experience here, which I have
loved.  But we all need changes and new challenges in our lives. I really
appreciate all the support you have offered me and the amazing relationships
that I have made in my time here. Once again, thanks so much for all that you
have done for myself and the centre during my time here.  So appreciated and
feel very lucky."

Picture credits: Tawa News

BOOK LAUNCH

It was a lovely evening celebrating the launch of the latest book "Redwood
Bush Reserve" by local author, Gilbert Roper. This was held the 18th of
October with over 70 people present. 

Gary Beecroft, President of FOTBR chaired the evening. Following
refreshments, Andy Foster (Patron of FOTBR) spoke on the extensive
restoration of native flora and fauna in the wider Wellington region in recent
years, and how Tawa’s Redwood Bush has also shown significant development
and recovery. 

Gil Roper shared his motivation in writing the book that stemmed from the time
of the Redwood subdivision when in the 1970s, incursions were being made
into the native bush for housing development. Many Tawa residents objected to
the destruction of the pristine native bush. Subsequently, the Tawa Borough
Council secured a loan from Treasury to purchase the area as a reserve. 

The easiest way for people to purchase a book is to go to Tawa Books and
Post. The book is for sale for $30 per copy.

Picture credits: Gil Roper

PRIDE IN WORK AWARDS

Tawa Rotary held their annual Pride In Work awards evening recently. 
Businesses and organisations within the wider Tawa area were encouraged to
publicly acknowledge employees who are outstanding performers in the
workplace, demonstrated an ongoing sense of pride in their work and went
above and beyond normal employment expectations to achieve excellent
outcomes.
 
Over 100 people joined in the celebrations of seventeen successful nominees.
There was no overall winner as each nominee received an individual certificate
and generous gift. The evening started off with a thought-provoking
presentation from Liz Koh, founder of Money Max, active Rotarian and recently
elected councillor for Kāpiti Coast District Council, around Financial Resilience,
which touched on three key areas that determine financial resilience:  personal
characteristics, financial resources and financial capability.
 
The awards and citations were announced by Judith Gray and Pat Waite, and
the nominees received their awards from Rotary President, Joe Asghar; District
Governor Marilyn Stevens and Tawa Business Group Chair Darcy Brittliff. (See
all the nominees in the Tawa Rotary section)
 
The Tawa Business Group sponsors this event and recognises the importance
of acknowledging the key personnel that contribute to the success of local
businesses.

Congratulations to all the of the 2022 Pride in Work Recipients!

TAWA LIBRARY UPDATE

Recently there have been some closures of the Tawa Library on
Saturdays. The Libraries team across Wellington has been hit hard by COVID
over the past three weeks and so council have made a call to circulate staff out
from the smaller libraries (Khandallah, Newtown and Tawa) to keep the larger
facilities open.
The good news is six extra librarians were recruited last week and should be on
board shortly. Council are hopeful that will resolve the need for further closures.
Councillor Ben McNulty stressed that taken on top of the pool closure there is a
feeling from Tawa residents they are drawing the short end of the straw when it
comes to council facilities.

Picture credits: WCC

CHRISTMAS WINDOWS

The Christmas elves have already been busy in Tawa this year. From mid-
November, nineteen businesses will be festively decorating their windows. 
Follow the trail through Tawa and discover your favourite window display.  Cast
your vote and be in to win one of several fabulous prizes. Further information to
follow.

A fantastic new event for Christmas this year is coming up in our Vibrant Tawa!

EASYSWIM WINS INNOVATION
AWARD 

Exciting news for our local swim school Easyswim this past August, they won
the NZSCTA 2022 Innovation Award for their Rip current machines.

After a summer of 10-year high drowning statistics, Easyswim decided to add
something new to their Water Safety Programme, a ‘Rip Machine’ at each pool.
Made from scratch, each Rip Machine fits each of the four main pools – at
Khandallah, Johnsonville, Rewa Rewa and Tawa School Pools.

Easyswim wanted to add new and fun ways to educate kids about water safety.
At each lesson, teachers discuss about currents in water, whether it is a river or
at the beach. Having the Rip machine going gives kids a chance to feel and
swim in a current, while in a safe learning environment without feeling scared or
unsure.

Easyswim aimed to:

1. To promote more water safety options, and that being safe in the water is
fun too!

2. To increase children's knowledge of what a rip current is, and to talk about
different currents in different situations

3. To show our parents that we are always evolving and upskilling our kids –
adding to their water safety ‘toolbox’

The prizegiving was run during the Annual Conference of NZSCA the New
Zealand Swim Coaches and Teachers Association in August. Todd Morton,
Owner and operator of Easyswim, was delighted with the result “…It’s great to
be thought of among other top swim schools in New Zealand. We tried to think
outside the square of what we currently offered. We are always looking to
upskill kids, so they are prepared when something goes awry in or around
water.” 

See the the innovative Rip Machine in action here:
https://www.facebook.com/EasyswimNZ/videos/499380825193466/

OPENING BOTANICAL WALK

Have you had a look yet around the Signed Botanical Walk yet? This project
was designed and financed by the Friends of Tawa Bush Reserves (FOTBR).
The walk features twenty of the native trees in Redwood Bush.
The signed walk commences from the Achilles Close and progresses towards
Peterhouse Street. On the completion of the installation, the official opening
was held on Saturday afternoon, 15 October 2022, at the Achilles Close
entrance.

Andrew Lily and John Burnet complete the instalation.(left). And Gil Roper
leading the first guided walk. (right)

Some members of the group on the first guided walk. Picture credits: Gil Roper.

HISTORY CORNER

Saturday 29 October is the date of this year’s “Spring into Tawa” event.
 
The event has now been running for more than 20 years and has steadily
grown in terms of footprint and number of stalls and participants. Perhaps the
most noticeable change is that the Main Road between Cambridge and Surrey
Streets is now blocked for the duration of the event, whereas early versions
were confined to the footpath on the eastern side of the Main Road and the
pedestrian plaza. Unpredictable spring weather has remained a constant over
the years.
 
Another dip into Malcolm Sparrow’s tawalink website and its archive of local
photographs has produced these images from the 2003 version of “Spring into
Tawa”. Included in the activities that year was a pictorial quiz in which
participants were invited to match a photograph of a Tawa (or Tawa Flat)
identity with a description of their claim to fame. Unspecified (but great) prizes
awaited the winner or winners of the competition. The competition’s entry form
is pictured along with an image showing the drawing of the first entry out of the
bucket. The tension among those pictured is almost palpable as the entry is
being checked, clearly under police supervision, to see that it was actually
correct.

So, how well would you do with the competition? Without peeping at the
answers below first, have a go at matching the photographs with the
descriptions. The only prize I can offer if you get them all correct is free entry to
the 2022 event!

David Parsons
Chairman Tawa Historical Society

NEW TAWA COMMUNITY BOARD

A new Tawa Community Board was recently elected, with some members being
re-elected. We welcome Jill Day, Tim Davin, Rachel Allan, Miriam Moore,
Janryll Fernandez and Jackson Lacy. 

The new board is still very much in formation stage. The swearing in is on
Monday 7th November at 7pm. This is also when the chair will be made official,
although it is safe to say that the new chair will be Jill Day.
The board meetings will be on Monday nights. You can contact the board
regarding Wellington City Council related issues on their
email tawacommunityboard@wcc.govt.nz
 

Picture credits: https://policy.nz/2022/tawa-community-board/candidates/jill-day

NEW WELLINGTON COUNCIL

Congratulations to our new mayor of Wellington Tory Whanau. With the
candidates elected for our Takapū/Northern Ward we have no Tawa
representation this time.  
Fortunately John Apanowicz, Tony Randle and Ben McNulty are aware of this.
As Ben McNulty recently posted: "I'm also aware Tawa have now no residents
as councillors so want to make the commitment that I'll be here and available
so you're well represented. Tony, John and I had a quick drink yesterday
afternoon once we heard the news and we're committed to working together on
local priorities. I'm super excited that the Grenada North Sports Park should
have a clear path with the council Wellingtonians have elected!"
You can meet the three councillors at Tawa Rotary on 8th November.

Tony Randle, Ben McNulty & John Apanowiicz. Picture credits: Ben McNulty

FROM THE BEEHIVE

We encourage our politicians and councillors to reach out to us with news.

From local MP Greg O'Connor:
"I spoke to Tawa Legend Bruce Murray at the launch of Gil Roper’s Excellent
third (Redwood Bush, Tawa) book on Tawa, and reflected that Tawa must be
the most written about suburb in New Zealand. It probably reflects the pride and
commitment locals have to the suburb. As Ōhāriu MP, when considering how
various pieces of legislation of policies will impact, I use Tawa as a context to
assess the worthiness of that statute. Whether it be housing, immigration,
health or other topics, they will always be pertinent and importantly,
measureable and understandable when applied to this community. Perhaps
that relevance is what inspires so many authors, like Gil, to take up their pen. "

You can contact Greg with any concerns by calling 477 3332 or
emailing greg.oconnor@parliament.govt.nz.

From Mana MP Barbara Edmonds:
"We have announced the next steps in our plan to reconnect New Zealanders
to the world and fill workforce shortages with the re-opening of two categories,
the skilled Migrant Category to help fill workforce shortages and the Parent
Category to help re-connect loved ones. The Parent Category has been closed
since 2016, therefore this reopening will help support families to settle in New
Zealand long term and help attract more skilled workers. We will also be
doubling the number of people who can enter through this visa.
 
All information can be found on the immigration website which is updated
regularly or contact my team at mana@parliament.govt.nz or 04 237 9842.
 

The Beehive is the executive wing of the New Zealand Parliament buildings.

SNAPPER CARD IS COMING

Snapper is coming to the Kāpiti Line from 12 November, and to all other lines
from 27 November 2022.

We are saying goodbye to paper tickets (including off-board single and 10-trip
tickets) from 31 December 2022, however you will still be able to purchase a
ticket onboard the train using cash after 1 January 2023.

Monthly train and MonthlyPlus paper passes are being replaced by a 30-day
rail pass, which will be available from 7 November.

From 21 October, Monthly and MonthlyPlus paper passes will no longer
be sold online
From 11 November, Monthly and MonthlyPlus paper passes will no longer
be sold by retailers (ie. the last pass you can purchase will be for
November only).

Tawa Central Dairy is our local snapper agent.
Find all the information about the Snapper card
here: https://www.metlink.org.nz/getting-started/tickets-and-fares/cards-and-
passes/snapper-card/

Picture credits: Metlink

GOING ELECTRIC

Have you noticed that Tawa is going electric, with more electric cars on the
road? However there are currently no EV stations within Tawa. This will change
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road? However there are currently no EV stations within Tawa. This will change
though.
Mexted Motors are planning to have four EV charging points on their premises
for customers. WCC is working on providing these throughout Wellington,
including in Tawa. Outlet City are also planning to install six charging stations 
with a view to installing a further six at a later stage.
If you are curious about what cars are availabale in NZ, have a look
here: https://www.homespace.nz/2022/03/2022-evs-nz-best-electric-cars.html

LOCAL GARDEN FACTORY

Have you heard about our local gardeners at Lincoln Avenue, Leanne (a chef
and chocolatier) and Andy (food and chocolate eater)?

They specialise in rare and unique varieties of fruit, vegetables and edible
flowers — ones that you might struggle to find in your local garden centre! 

Best of all, everything they produce is homegrown in Tawa, nurtured from
seeds, or propagated from plants.
The products are ever changing with the seasons, but regardless of the climate,
they will always strive to provide the happiest, healthiest, and tastiest plants for
your gardens and plates.

Check out their plants and read more here: https://www.gardenfactory.co.nz

Picture credits: the garden factory

THE RUBBISH TRIP

Are you keen to make less rubbish, but not sure how or where to start? 
Join Hannah and Liam of The Rubbish Trip, for an intro to the world of zero
waste at The Annex of Tawa Anglican Church, kindly hosted by local group
Sustainable Tawa!

In this 90-minute workshop Hannah and Liam will guide you through the hows
and the whys of a less wasteful lifestyle, including:
- What is the zero waste movement? Why is waste reduction important, in
Aotearoa and abroad?
- Loads of tips and tricks for how to reduce the rubbish in your life (including fun
DIY household products, cosmetics, and other budget life hacks).
- Ideas for waste-busting campaigns, policies and actions you can support to
help communities, businesses and government to go waste-free too (not just
households!)

This event is supported by Sustainable Tawa and Tawa Anglicans - the event is
FREE; everyone is welcome and there will be free zero waste nibbles.
FYI that a film crew will be present at this event, filming scenes for a short doco
about The Rubbish Trip - on the night, you will have the opportunity to let the
film crew know if you don't want to appear in any footage.

This event is on Thursday 3 November, 7 - 9 pm at the Annex of Tawa Anglican
Church.

Picture credits: The Rubbish Trip, find more info on their website
here: https://therubbishtrip.co.nz

BIRD COMPETITION

Voting for this year's Bird of the Year competition closes this weekend 5pm on
Sunday 30 October.
New Zealand’s birds are amazing, and some of the least known are the most
amazing! Are you ready to discover some of Aotearoa New Zealand’s best-kept
secrets? It’s the underbirds’ time to shine!
So visit https://www.birdoftheyear.org.nz/ to check out the contenders, and
show your love for all birds by voting in Forest & Bird’s Bird of the Year.

Picture credits: Friends of Tawa Bush
Reserve https://www.facebook.com/FriendsofTawaBush

JASMINE CLEARING

Local environmentalist Elizabeth Werner recently organised a jasmine clearing
event in Redwood. Jasmine is threatening the habitat of native wildlife and you
can help to remove it and stop it from reaching the nearby bush reserve.

Her next jasmine clearing working bee will be on Saturday, 19th November, 11-
3pm at the top of Greyfriars Crescent.

What to bring: appropriate footwear and clothing, snacks & water bottle. 
If you have any of these items bring: gardening gloves, clippers, pitch/
gardening fork

You can find her event on Facebook
here: https://www.facebook.com/events/s/working-bee-jasmine-
clearing/651929432995027/

UPDATE ON THE KETE PROJECT

All schools in Tawa are involved in KETE ‘Kids Enhancing Tawa Ecosystems’
and over the last couple of months students have been involved in tree planting
in their schools as part of their backyard projects.  The planting plans were
designed by the student leaders in each school and confirmed with their
teachers. Through this student led work, students have been able to connect
with their school environment, enhancing it visually and improving the habitat
for wildlife while taking action for climate change. The plants will continue to be
tended to by the students and added to in the coming years. The students are
pivotal to this project but also acknowledge other community members and
environmental groups that have assisted. They could not have completed this
work without their help especially with digging holes and providing advice.

The week beginning the 25th October has been ‘Tawa Litter Week’ for KETE
and on Tuesday 25th October student leaders from the schools in Tawa were
involved in a Litter Intelligence programme at Willowbank Reserve. Later in the
week they also cleaned up Grasslees Reserve as well as the mouth of the Te
Kenepuru/Porirua Stream where it empties into the Porirua harbour. This
programme was led by Sustainable Coastlines and the students learnt a great
deal about litter intelligence. They weighed and estimated the volume of litter
collected as well as categorized the types of litter so that they could identify
problem areas and also problem solve with regards to litter reduction in the
future

Tawa Bush Reserve nursery provided some plants (Harakeke, wineberry, Tī
Kōuka and Kōtukutuku) to the KETE group on 18th October, organized by Sue
Lum.  Joanne helped Sue with transporting them and laying them out at
Greenacres school, with Andrew Lilley to help plant. Great team effort and
involvement of our local schools in improving our environment/ecosystems!
Picture credits: https://tawabush.org.nz/recent-happenings/

TREE PLANTING SCHOOL

Last week, October 19th, Hampton Hill School planted 131 native trees,
grasses and shrubs around their kura.  Students and staff worked hard to get
all the plants in the ground. A big thank you to Sue and the Wellington City
Council for providing all the plants and for their help.

Picture credits: https://www.facebook.com/permalink.php?
story_fbid=pfbid0AXe9Q9d7bqK834HGYJJ4nTJvbkbqMGAoYuWQBXpLyhpxQ
VrzvXFktU8XdsqFuE4Jl&id=100063745832941

LINDEN SCHOOL TAWA

On Wednesday, Linden school had volunteers from Meridian (arranged through
KidsCan) to help with the removal of a fence and with gardening. They also
brought a gift for Linden School- several drink bottles, small torches and
notebooks with pens. The school feels very blessed to have their support and
gifts. Thanks to the volunteers who worked very hard!

Picture credits: https://www.facebook.com/lindenschooltawa

YEAH! GIRLS TAWA

The Yeah! Girls Programme is back for summer! 

Yeah! Girls is a fun and inclusive 6 week after school cricket programme for
girls aged 9 – 14 years old.  Each week girls will participate in exciting activities
and modified cricket games that encourage sports participation, skill
development, teamwork and friendly competition.  All equipment is provided, no
experience is necessary, and sessions are free!

The Tawa Yeah! Girls Hub is commencing on Wednesday, 2 November at
Linden Park at 4-5pm, and will run every Wednesday until 7 December.

Please register here: https://www.playhq.com/new-zealand-
cricket/register/73baa5

For more information, please visit the
website here: https://www.yeahgirls.nz/info-for-parents-and-families or email:
wellington@yeahgirls.nz 

Picture credits: https://www.facebook.com/yeahgirlswellington

MARY POTTER HOSPICE SHOP

"Hi from the Mary Potter Hospice Shop, 
We are situated at 197 Main Road Tawa, next to Subway.
We are looking for clean clothing, furniture & Nic Nacs that you may have
sitting un-used at your place. 
With Christmas fast approaching it would be great if you could donate to our
wonderful cause.

If you have a large amount of goods to donate please call the shop 2327798 &
we will arrange a collection.
Also if you have a few spare hours on your hands you might like to come &
volunteer.
We have great fun & you’ll be part of a fantastic team of volunteers. 
Come see me (Sara ) or Jannene & we would love to chat to you.
Take care & happy second hand shopping. "

Sara & the Team at Mary Potter Hospice Tawa

Mary Potter Hospice shop is looking for items to sell and volunteers. Picture credits
Sara Scott

TAWA HISTORICAL SOCIETY

Tawa Historical Society is looking for volunteers.
They need someone to replace their current archivist, who wishes to graciously
withdraw from the role. 
Secondly the current Treasurer has indicated his desire to retire in August next
year (next AGM). The society is calling for expressions of interest to take over
this voluntary role too.
Training/handover will be provided. 
Please contact David Parsons (2326339) if you or anyone you know may be
interested.

1938, Tawa’s first schoolhouse (WCC Archives)

TAWA PROBUS CLUB

This year during the month of October thousands of Probus members across
New Zealand celebrated Probus Day.

Nationally, Probus Clubs provide retirees with the opportunity to socialise with
fellow retirees in their local communities and have fun and foster new
friendships.  There are 140 Probus Clubs across the country where retirees
participate in a variety of regular activities, join in trips and outings and listen to
interesting guest speakers. 

This year some members of the Tawa Probus Club joined on Wednesday the
5th of October with a total of 324 Probus members from the 22 Clubs in the
Wellington region as far north as Levin, to be hosted by the Deputy Prime
Minister, the Hon Grant Robertson, at a Parliamentary Reception in the
Banquet Hall in the Beehive.

The common theme from all presenters was the important role Probus Clubs
play in the lives of retirees through providing opportunities to connect socially,
stay mentally and physically active but perhaps more importantly, providing
members with the opportunity to make new friends.

The Tawa Probus Club members normally meet monthly on the 3rd Monday of
each month (except December and January) from 9.30- 11.30 am at the Tawa
Bowling Club, for a speaker and morning tea.   Visitors and perspective new
members are very welcome.   For further information about probus please visit
https://probussouthpacific.org/pages/about_probus_what_is_probus or contact
Richard Herbert, Secretary, Tawa Probus, 0274455942, herbert.r@xtra.co.nz.  

TAWA LIONS

Have you ever wanted to go in a Christmas Parade?
The 2022 Tawa Lions Christmas Parade is to be held on Saturday 3rd
December 2022 commencing at 2:00pm. Starting at Tawa Primary School in
Oxford St.
The primary aim is to provide Christmas excitement and entertainment for
children of all ages by bringing Santa, other friends and heroes to Tawa.
It is asked that all floats and participating groups are decorated or dressed in a
Christmas, nativity, fantasy or adventure theme relevant to the aims of the
parade (not just reindeer ears or a Christmas hat).
Please email Judy on  judyair17@gmail.com or call her on 0211887217.

TAWA ROTARY

Tawa Rotary and Tawa Business Group recently held the annual Tawa Pride in
Work Awards Dinner and Presentation ceremony for this event.   Over 100
attended which was held at the Tawa Bowling on Tuesday evening 18th
October.

Pictured with the recipients are Tawa Rotary President Joe Asghar, Darcy
Brittliff - Tawa Business Group and Rotary District Governor Marilyn Stevens.
Picture credits: Kevin Walker, Zapdog

Tawa Rotary Upcoming Events

Members of the public are welcome to join with Tawa Rotary for the following
events for fellowship and speakers. At Tawa Bolling Club, 15 Davies Street,
7pm for speaker only, or 6pm for dinner @ $25. Please RSVP to
tawa.rotaryapologies@gmail.com.  And see https://tawarotary.club/ for further
information.  

8th November  – the three new Northern Ward Wellington City councillors –
Ben McNulty, Tony Randel, and John Apanowicz.

19th November – Michael Baker on Environmental sustainability and his
involvement with the Centre for Sustainable Cities. 

TAWA BID

Are you looking for a new job?  Looking to work closer to home? Know a family
member looking for work Tawa Business Group has all Tawa-based jobs in one
place, with new vacancies being added every week.  There is something for
almost everyone!  Check out our job board:  Job Vacancies
(tawabusiness.co.nz)

SHORT NEWS AND EVENTS

Spring has truly arrived in our neighbourhood.



The Tawa Jigsaw Library has over 400 jigsaw puzzles available, including
children's jigsaws. The Jigsaw library is run by a team of wonderful volunteers
at the Tawa Community Centre on every Thursday morning from 10am to
12pm. They would love an extra pair of hands. So if you have time to be at the
centre once every 6 weeks for two hours on the Thursday morning, please
contact Monique on vibranttawa@gmail.com

This fantastic picture of Tawa from the air, by night, was recently posted on
facebook by Eric Raven. Can you see your house?
 

Please note that there are still some spaces available on the Wellington
Heritage Week Tawa Talk and Walking Tour next Sat 5 November, starting
2pm at the Tawa Community Centre. If you are interested in learning more
about the history of Tawa and its heritage places, please come along! Booking
information is available here on the Wellington Heritage Week website:
https://wellingtonheritageweek.co.nz/event/tawa-heritage-talk-and-walking-
tour/?fbclid=IwAR2l18G7e8zfumorL4hTI0Io61b-fqnZIkbN49chGOdL-
24Oi7P9TIram9A

Another interesting speaker this weekend at the monthly Sunday night series
hosted by the Tawa Anglicans. Meet the City Missioner, Murray Edrige. The
event starts at 7pm and is held at St. Christopher's Church in Tawa.

Another vibrant Tawa mailbox spotted!

What is the story here? Picture kindly provided by Nikky Burnet.

A fun corner in a local garden spotted in Tawa.

DID YOU KNOW...

Did you know there is website where you can find all the public toilets in
Wellington? There are four public toilets in Tawa, you can find them
here: https://wcc.maps.arcgis.com/apps/webappviewer/index.html?
id=de03d4fa0d0a4bd5ae914435111b0f68

5 MINUTES WITH... GEMMA

5 Minutes with Gemma Nash

I was born in Tāmaki Makaurau (Auckland) and grew up in South Auckland. My
mum is Fiji-born Chinese and my dad is Pākehā, and my three brothers and I
have always appreciated the different perspectives and experiences our
different cultures bring to us. We also have a family dog called Billy, who is a
very fluffy and very cute schnoodle!
 
Aside from a brief university exchange in Manchester, I’d always lived in
Tāmaki before I moved here to Pōneke (Wellington) about six months ago. I
studied engineering at the University of Auckland and have more recently
worked in social services.
 
I really enjoy music, and play the violin and a little bit of guitar and piano. I
recently joined the Wellington Chamber Orchestra and am enjoying playing in
their violin section. I also love to read (especially fiction!) and enjoy tramping
and running.
 
My favourite holiday destination in New Zealand is Northland – my dad grew up
there and I’ve spent a lot of time in Whangārei and Kerikeri visiting family; it will
always be special to me.
 
I’ve felt really welcomed by the Tawa community and am looking forward to
getting to know you all better.

NEXT TRA MEETING

The Tawa Residents’ Association monthly meetings are open to the public. The
next meeting will be on Monday 14th of November.
Feel free to come along! We are always open to new people joining the
committee, helping out, or sharing ideas. 

We meet upstairs at the Tawa Squash Club on the second Monday of the
month, 7.30pm. 
You can find the agenda on our website here: https://tawa.org.nz/tra-meetings/

We look forward to meeting you!

Elizabeth, Jackson, Monique, Peter, Richard, Robyn, Susan, Janryll & Tony

Monique
The Tawa Residents' Association
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